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CITY OFFICE HOURS: 
 

Monday - Thursday 
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

 

Friday 
7:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m.  

 

*Closed Sat. and Sun.* 
 

 

IN THIS ISSUE: 
 

• CFD Volunteers 
Needed 

• Spring Cleanup 
• FAC 

Announcements 
• Mayor’s Corner 
• Cottonwood 

Trailhead 
• DCSO Annoucement 
• Staker-Parson Co 

Announcement 
• SWC Fire 
• Code Enforcement 
• The Great Utah 

Shakeout 
• Safe Kids Day 
• Secondary Water 
• RSVP Program 

• Davis Co Diabetes 
Prevention Program 

 
The offices will be 

OPEN all month long 
during regular 
business hours. 

Stop on by! 

 

South Weber City is hiring for Public Works Positions! Positions are full-time with 
benefits and seasonal. More information online at www.southwebercity.com 

Spring Cleanup 
 

Saturday, April 22nd from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm at the  
Posse Grounds (475 East 6650 South). 

 

This cleanup is for residential use ONLY; no commercial or contractor waste 
allowed! *Yard trimmings & green waste only, please!* 
 

OTHER UNACCEPTABLE ITEMS: 
❖ Construction material 
❖ Concrete, dirt, sod, rocks, manure 
❖ Liquid waste of any kind 
❖ Pesticides, chemicals  
❖ Medical or hazardous waste 
❖ Items longer than 10 feet 
❖ Tires 

 

South Weber Country Fair Days 
July 29-Aug 5 

WE NEED YOUR HELP!!! 
 

Looking for individuals who love South Weber Country Fair Days to help with 
the following committees: 

• Donations Committee Now (4-5 people) 
• Golf Tournament July 29 (2-3 people) 
• Youth Anything Goes Aug 5 (5-8 people) 
• Co- Chair for the SWCFD Committee (1 Couple or individual) 

 

We are currently accepting donations and sponsorships 
to SWCFD! 

If you own or work for a business that would like to help sponsor and 
advertise please let us know. 

 

For questions, donations, or to volunteer, please contact: 
Holly Williams (SWCFD Chair) 801-628-1226 
Kent Hyer (SW City Council - SWCFD) 801-941-4111 or 
khyer@southwebercity.com 
Jo Sjoblom (SW City Council - SWCFD) 801-628-3905 

jsjoblom@southwebercity.com 
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APRIL 
{ 2017 } 



Soccer, Baseball & Softball
April 8

• Pre-K to 4th grade soccer and all baseball/softball registration ends! 
Sign up online!

YCC Easter Egg Hunt
April 10

• Begins at 5:00 pm at Cherry Farms Park (2100 E 7994 S)

Senior Luncheon
April 22nd

• Held at 1:00 pm at the FAC; Please RSVP to the FAC at 801-476-4445

Spring Cleanup!
April 22nd

• Held at the Posse Grounds (475 E 6650 S) from 9:00 am until 2:30 pm

Tball & Coach PitchApril 22nd

• Registration Ends! Sign up online beforehand.

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Mayor’s Corner 
 

On February 28, 2017 the City Council approved 
a new City Ordinance, Ordinance 17-01, which 
adds authority to the powers and duties of the 
City Manager.  This ordinance changes the 
authority to sign agreements and contracts from 
the Mayor to the City Manager.  
 

The road project for 1250 East is in the final 
steps.  We are looking at having this start as soon 
as school gets out and hopefully completed by 
Country Fair Days. 
  

With the warm weather, water run-off is coming 
sooner.  The rivers are approaching capacity as 
well as the reservoirs to the East.  Please watch 
for flooding issues and let others know of 
problems that occur.   
 

Have a Happy Easter and enjoy the spring 
weather! 
 

-Mayor Tammy Long 

 

 

 

Cottonwood Trailhead 
 

The City has been working with Riverdale City and together 
we have determined that the Cottonwood Trail along the 
river adjacent to I-84 is eroding and is a dangerous spot for 
pedestrians, especially as the river water continues to rise. 
The City has been in contact with the Davis County Sheriff’s 
Office and Public Works to assess the condition of the trail. 
It has been determined that the trail is not safe and for that 
reason, the trailhead has been closed until Riverdale City 
and Weber Pathways fix the trail or until the trail is 
concluded to be safe for recreational use.  

Davis County Sheriff’s Office 
 

With the warm Spring weather and Summer 
approaching, the City has been experiencing an 
increased number of burglaries in vehicles and homes. 
Please remember to lock your cars, take your purses, 
wallets, and phones out of your cars, close your garage 
doors, lock your front doors and turn on your lights at 
night. These simple actions will aid in the prevention of 
further thefts and burglaries in the City.  

Pickleball players are needed! 

 Please call the FAC at 801-476-4445 for times and details! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staker-Parsons Companies has informed the 
City that with the busy construction season 
approaching, they will be changing their 
operating hours to meet material demand.  
Staker-Parsons will maximize their 
maintenance of the crushing equipment using 
four mechanics on night shifts beginning at 
midnight and ending at noon. The City has 
been assured that this will be accomplished 
with minimal amount of noise. This schedule 
will allow Staker-Parsons to maximize their 
crushing operation during daytime hours, 
starting at 10am and ending at 10pm.  

The schedule will commence at midnight 
Sunday, March 19th, with the maintenance 
crew. The work schedule will be five to six 
days per week depending on weather and 
product demand. 
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THE GREAT UTAH SHAKE OUT 
2017  

 

 

 

At 10:15 a.m. on April 20th thousands of    

Utahns will practice Drop, Cover, and Hold   

On. Register now at shakeout.org/Utah/ to 

learn more about what to do in practicing 

earthquake safety. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SWC Fire Department 
 

We would like to thank you for your support 

in our transition and would like to thank all of 

the past firefighters that have helped get the 

South Weber Fire Department to where it is. 

We have been briefed about many hazards to 

our surrounding areas and our citizens, 

including natural disasters. Having a large 

wildfire is always a risk and that risk is only 

diminished by prevention in your home. It is 

very important for you to look around your 

property and determine the risks and work to 

eliminate them. Do you have piles of wood or 

weeds around your home? Do you have a 

nuisance hangout area that kids are prone to 

spending their time? We will be out doing risk 

assessments for the fire department over the 

next few weeks and would encourage you to 

do the same. 

Don’t make this just another newsletter you 

read, please take action. 

Code Enforcement 
 

Please walk your pets using a leash that you 

can maintain in contact with no matter if you 

are walking them at 5am or 5pm. Also, when 

you visit the parks please take a brief moment 

and read the signs so that you are fully aware 

of what is allowed and what is not allowed. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

South Weber Secondary Water 
 

The City has heard from the South Weber 
Irrigation Company that they will be turning on 
the secondary water on April 15th. Residents can 
expect that most secondary water companies 
will be turning the water on, or around, that 
same date.  

Safe Kids Day 2017 

For Safe Kids Davis County, protecting kids from 

preventable injuries is both our mission and an 

urgent call to action. Come to our 17th annual FREE 

Safe Kids Day to learn more about how you can 

protect the ones you love, Saturday, May 6th from 

10:00-2:00 at the Legacy Events Center in 

Farmington. Don’t miss out on: 300 FREE bike 

helmets sponsored by McKay-Dee Hospital, Staker 

Parson’s giant indoor sandbox, Davis Hospital’s ever 

popular inflatable slide, and Wee Care Pediatrics’ 

Healthy Hero Camp. Plus, Silver Eagle Refinery will 

exchange your old gas mower for a new electric 

mower (first 10 Davis County residents)! We will 

have helicopter landings, food trucks and so much 

more! Held indoors, rain or shine! 

 

Diabetes Prevention Program for Davis County Residents 
 

29.1 million Americans have diabetes and 86 million have prediabetes--that’s nearly one in three! 
With these kind of numbers, it’s important to learn about these chronic conditions and take action 
now. Are you at risk? Take this quiz at DoIHavePrediabetes.org to find out. 
 
The Davis County Health Department is taking action and excited to offer the National Diabetes 
Prevention Program (PreventT2) to Davis County residents. PreventT2 is a research-based program 
designed to promote healthy lifestyle changes that have been proven to prevent or delay the 
development of type 2 diabetes over the course of 26 one-hour sessions. Topics include healthy 
eating, physical activity, facing daily challenges of behavior change and more. 
 
This year, current grant funding covers the cost of participants on Medicare or Medicaid. All others 
pay $200 and receive $100 back upon program completion. Interested in registering for a class or 
learning more? Contact the Davis County Health Department at 801-525-5077 or visit 
http://go.usa.gov/cJZPV. 
 
 

http://go.usa.gov/cJZPV

